From: Paul Gregoire [mailto:paulgregoire56 @gmail.com]

Sent: Saturday, October 7, 2017 4:04 PM

To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Sound Level Variance for Podium Sports Marketing Turkey Trot

| would like to voice my objection to the request for a sound level variance due to the disruption of
peace and quiet at an early hour in this mainly residential setting. | would like to point out the
importance of maintaining as much quiet as possible in the neighborhood by citing the fact that the
nearby railroad companies, as powerful as they are, are under a 'no horn' rule when passing this area
despite a busy road crossing near Upper Landing Park.

My recommendation is to relocate the electronically powered equipment several blocks east to the
Upper Landing Park area where there are no residential units and disruption to residents not interested
in the event would be minimized, at least from an elevated decibel level standpoint.

Thank you,
Paul Gregoire

312 Spring St. #411
St. Paul, MN 55102
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